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Football pitch attracts fouls 
Imagine sliding in or falling on something you or your child would rather not!   

 

There has been an increase in dog owners 

allowing their dogs to roam loose on the 

playing field including the football pitch. 

Consequently, the incidence of dog 

fouling is more frequent.  

 

Please note ALL dogs must be kept on a 

lead (as per the notices displayed at the 

entrance to the playing field).  One the 

reason for this, is that the owner should 

spot if the dog fouls, and therefore be able to pick it up and deposit it in the dog 

bin provided on the village hall car park. 

 

Enjoy walking your dog but please let others enjoy using the playing field. 

 

The late Queen Elizabeth II 
Please contact the Clerk with any ideas you 

have of suitable ways to permanently 

remember our late queen. Ideas put forward 

so far include, tree planting, naming the play 

area after her, erecting a plaque or bench but 

we are sure you will have even more ideas. 

 

Did you know? 
Wheelchairs are available for loan free of charge courtesy of the 

Hempnall Trust. Please contact Liz Allen on 01508 499357 if 

you would like one. 

 

 



  

HPC now available "virtually" all the time at www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

An Update from the Speedwatch Team 
 
It is pleasing to 

report that the team 

has recruited more 

members.  We have 

been active in the 

village but hope to 

be able to increase 

the number of 

sessions.  Our goal is to encourage motorists not to speed, and to create awareness 

of the importance of observing the 30mph and 20mph limits. We are working 

with the police and Norfolk County Council to achieve this. 

 

Would you like to help? We really would like more volunteers to be involved and 

your contribution may well save a life.  Please do contact the Clerk if interested. 

 

Please also report any accidents or near misses in the village to the Clerk. The 

more we report to the authorities, the greater the chance of action. 

 

Play area revamp and development update 

 
The new zip wire and rope swing are now 

available to be enjoyed now together with the 

existing MUGA and basketball area. 

 

All other equipment has been removed and the 

site levelled. This needs to be left for 3 to 4 

months to settle before the remaining new 

equipment is installed in spring / early summer.  

 
Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman – Tree Warden 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 liz.allen1@btinternet.com 

Joan Cann 01508 498743 joan.cann1944cann@btinternet.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Andy Driver - Data Protection Committee 01508 498890 andydriver54@gmail.com 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held at the Mill Centre. 

Dates/agenda and minutes of meetings can be found on our website www.hemnallpc.org 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/
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